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Date:  5th July 2023 Venue & Time: Fisherman’s Reading Room, 18.30hrs 

Present: 
Cllr Jan Carter 
Joe Hart 
Sean Hassel (Chairman) 
 

 
 
 
 

In Attendance: 
 
Kathy Harrod 
(Parish Clerk) 

Apologies: 
Cllr Jo Hocking 
Ken Riley 
Cllr Steve Pearson 

REF Working Group MINUTES 

1. WELCOME & APOLOGIES 

 

2. Actions Update from the last meeting: 

The Parish Council approved the recommendations of the working group with respect to the proposed sites 

for double yellow lines.  This information has been provided to Devon County Council Highways, we await 

their response.  

 

The line markings at Outer Hope have been reinstated and the enforcement team have been out several 

times.  A number of vehicles have been ticketed as a direct result of this.  The result of this is significantly 

improved traffic flow including larger vehicles (i.e. deliveries and refuse) being able to work in the area 

unhindered by poor and obstructive parking.   

 
3. Hope & Anchor Parking & Fisherman’s parking areas update 

Issues have started to arise in the restricted parking area by the Hope & Anchor.  This area is ‘Limited 

Waiting 9am – 7pm between 1 April and 30 September 30 mins no return within 30 mins’.   

Sean will speak with the managers of the Hope & Anchor and The Cove to ensure this is treated as a 

restricted area.  Enforcement will also be asked to monitor the area and will be visiting at a variety of 

different days/times.  

It was noted the Post Office has now closed but the shop remains open.   

  

4. Road Warden Update  

South Huish Parish Council are currently in the process of signing up to the Road Warden Scheme.  Training 

will be arranged in due course.        

 

5. To agree signage to prevent unwanted boat trailers/caravans/campervans etc parking overnight.    

We await information from the authorities regarding enforcement of the signs.   
It is proposed that there should be three signs, one for Inner Hope and two on the top of New Road.   
Once we hear back from the authorities, signage will be ordered.  
 

6. Open forum for further suggestions to be received:  

Hope Cove Weekend:  Following issues in previous years, this year there will be much improved signage as well 
as traffic cones where required.  As long as all this is in place, David Rossiter has agreed to open the car park to 
further reduce potential vehicular obstruction in the parish.   

 

7. Next meetings:   27th Sept, 22nd Nov.  6.30pm, Fisherman’s Reading Room.  Meeting ends 6.48pm 
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